
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 March 2005 

7. OURUHIA SCHOOL 
 
 Mark Smith, the principal of Ouruhia School, spoke to the Board about the crossing and the need for 

proper kerbing and a footpath opposite the school.   
 
 Mr Smith indicated that this issue was a safety concern.  Presently there was no crossing point or 

widened kerb to help the parents and children to see better when crossing the road. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That the Transport and City Streets Unit investigate the safety concerns and undertake any 

needed remedial work immediately.  
 
 2. That $22,000 be allocated for this work, from the Shirley/Papanui Discretionary and SCAP funds 

as follows: $8,679 to be met from the SCAP budget and the balance funding of $13,321 to be 
met from the Board’s 2004/05 Discretionary budget. 

 
 


